
 

Open Letter 

Red Spark is an organization committed to international solidarity and ongoing support to 

Cuba, its people and its right to sovereignty.  

As the new president of the United States returned to office, he saw to immediately return 

Cuba to the list of ‘State Sponsor of Terrorism’, a designation that has direct material impact on Cuba’s 

ability to trade, receive investments and visitors and sustain its population. This action goes against 

all that is known of Cuba, a country that exports doctors and vaccines and not terrorists. The 

placement of Cuba in this list is itself unjustified aggression against the country and its people by the 

United States. 

Red Spark stands in solidarity with the Cuban people and demands the removal of Cuba from 

the ‘State Sponsor of Terrorism’ list. We also demand Australian government and organizations 

maintain their services, agreements and exchanges with Cuba as with any other nation with which we 

have friendly relationships. 

Red Spark is committed to growing the solidarity movement in Australia and sharing the truth 

about Cuba in the face of appalling lies by the US empire. 

 

For international solidarity and socialism, 

 

Red Spark 

January 2025 


